CCHA Board Meeting Agenda

CCH Complex

June 11th, 2019

Meeting opened 6.10pm
Present: Brett Johnson, Gavin Drennan, Mick Jones, Peter Moore, Deon Brummer, Scott Cumming
Apologies: Eve
Previous Minutes: approved BJ & DB
Actions arising from previous minutes:

	Director
	Action
	When

	Brett
	Peter and Brett to install the scoreboards next week

Brett to follow up Bendigo (Mark Cooper) re loan for up to $300k to replace sand pitch

Brett to set up generic email accounts.

In the first instance Brett to send a reminder to Clubs about their opening and closing duties.

Brett to ask clubs to notify him of what keys they have


	Working Bee this Saturday 
See finance report

Not proceeding

Done

Awaiting a response from Wyong amongst others. Callum from Council may pay for “re-keying” as part of a wider project he is doing. MJ to follow up for July meeting

	Deon
	Deon to follow up Peter Moore re his situation with HNSW

Deon to write to clubs to say these people are active in the data base but unpaid, if they are not playing please delete them

Unpaid Invoices – Deon to write to clubs re those players owing money from invoices issued in February. Cheryl will advise a cut off date for the money to be in.
Deon to contact Andy to be a quasi Admin role with our software systems.

Over 50’s Men’s nomination fee $900 due April 19th

	Done
Hayley Douglass from Avoca to be followed up

Andy is sending a procedure to DB and how to facilitate any back up

Done



	Scott
	Scott to send invoices to Deon and the respective Director.

Scott to respond to Norah Head to decline the request for Mark McDermott and Jesse to get exemptions to play finals based on being unavailable due to work.

Scott to clear and clean the Board Room
	Ongoing
Done

Done

	Mick
	New harden chains are been installed on all the external gates over the coming weeks.

 The Board elected to retain Carol for the remainder of the 2019 season and offer Tracey a role on Saturdays to assist Carol from 11.30am to 2.30pm with a start date of asap, Mick to communicate this to applicants
Mick to log any issues over the next four weeks to identify trends

Brett asked Mick to have water canon pumps assessed as to whether they need repair or replacement
Julie needs additional facility keys cut


	On back order with Bunnings
Moved hours to 12.30 – 4.30. BJ to assess revenue in the last hour to assess whether two people are required

Not worrying about it

Pump company coming this Thursday

Not progressing

	Gavin
	U11s Gavin and Mark McDermott are viewing players this weekend to finalise teams as not all players are known to them.

Juniors draw not going well, Gavin is providing the feedback to the appropriate person.

Gavin to send Cheryl the number of teams and their number of rounds for invoicing purposes

Gavin to clean out the general cage
	Done
Done

Not done

Not done – Clare has moved in

	Eve
	Any player not correctly registered will result in their team forfeiting any points from the games they were involved in (Emma, Erina 7/4)

Brett requested only to photograph the front of the card
Game to be rescheduled  – Sat 11/5 PHL Gosford v The Entrance. Gosford has requested a deferment due to having 5 players away at U18s State Titles. This was approved as they have a minimum of four players out of their team – Sarah Pascoe, Jasmine Bissaker, McKenzie Needham and Jazz Fillingham

Women’s Opens selections will take place ASAP

Masters teams not registered as yet

Masters Committee in the process of being formed and will be completed by May 31

Selections will take place ASAP and will be finalised by May 31st.

Eve to do the Women’s cage
	Ongoing
Ongoing

Done

Done

Done

Done

Done – just need to be communicated

Not done?

	Peter
	Pete to follow up with HNSW Masters Committee re $150 fine and return of balance ($650)

Trevor would like a full set of names for each club. I will be chasing this ASAP. 


	Done. DB to check to see if money has been deposited
Not done


Presidents Report/Director of Communications:
   
1. Email sent to HCPHL chairman regarding the comments made by their coach and a spectator post the PHL game held here 26th May. We have also reported a Norths Supporter for breaching the spectator code of conduct “making verbals claims to an umpire that they were cheating”. These claims were also published on the clubs facebook page, which have since been removed. Brett will prepare a letter for Scott to send to cover both spectators and officials saying that behaviour will not be tolerated.
2. Continuing to follow up our contact for the Federal Grant, Mike Cooper, to see if he has had any contact regarding the recent election promise

3. Polytan were onsite this week to take some more accurate measurements of the complex

4. Hoping to get the scoreboards up and operational this weekend – have been some delays with getting an electrician

5. Just need to make sure we always  keep Julie Clarke (bookings officer) in the loop for any changes to competitions so that she can ensure her info is correct – rep teams are always looking for turf time so ensuring she is up to date assists with that

6. Chasing up Wyong for the key audit as no response received from this club
7. Socks, shorts and skirts have been ordered and should be in by July 18th in time for 11s 
 
Director of Finance Report:

See separate handout
1. Re. potential $300k loan from Bendigo Bank: They get commercial loan from a community sector bank, from which they make a margin and would us a grant to that effect. 
2. Bendigo require a cash flow plan and contingency plan for the loan

3. We need to assess our position with regard to other grants before committing to the loan

4. $500k from Libs + our money = sand replacement, would not cover replacing the water

5. Awaiting an updated quote from Polytan

6. Remove Lynn Magee from account

7. Term deposit rolled over

8. Lease expired two years ago, Council reviewing all leases over the next 12 months. No annual fees on our lease.

9. Council/Callum prepared to support any loans/grants with regard to continuity of lease

10. Setting up club accounts to account for monthly instalments

11. Canteen account not increasing with ongoing sales, need to establish why. Instigate a wastage sheet. MYOB and Square sales don’t match YTD, $16k vs $27k – Brett to get Deon access to Square

Director of Administration Report:


Nil

Director of Complex Report:
1. Sanitary company has lost the key they had to the complex, Coke may be in the same situation

2. Consideration needs to be given to a three tier key structure:

(a) Contractors key – gate/gate/toilet

(b) Training key – gate/gate/toilet/field

(c) Master – gate/gate/toilet/field/buildings

3. Brett to get a second quote on an equivalent coffee machine to that Essential Coffee has quoted.

4. Brett is trying to source an electrician to wire up the scoreboards.

5. Look to making occupation a voluntary field on Revolutionise next season

6. Water base pitch replacing the sand will encroach on the footpath on the west side

7. Will need to offload sand based turf as it is treated like asbestos (PM?)

8. Brett to get a second quote on the water pitch to replace the sand one (Sports Technology did the Moorebank field)

Director of Juniors Report:
Competition

· There have been ongoing issues with the draw for this season which in part is due to changes in the number teams entered into each of the competitions

· It is hoped that most of these issues have now been resolved

· The U11 competition consists of 10 teams and will be split into an A and B Division with 5 teams in each division. The split will be based upon the standing following the completion of the first round (being Week 9 – played on 22nd June). The teams will then have a further round against the respective teams in their division (a further 4 weeks prior to the finals series)

Reps

· All junior Rep teams have selected and announced as per below
· U18 – 2 boys teams and 1 girls team
· U15 – 2 boys teams and 1 girls team
· U13 – 3 girls teams and 2 boys team
· U11 – 3 girls teams and 2 boys teams
· Rep Coaches and Managers as per below

	Team
	Coach
	Manager
	Umpire

	U18 Boys Blue
	Brett Johnson
	Dan Smith
	N/A

	U18 Boys Yellow
	Phil Clarke
	Mark Drennan
	N/A

	U18 Girls
	Cassidy Gallagher
	Lisa Williams
	N/A

	U15 Boys Blue
	Travis Cock
	Katrina Porter
	Alexander Jones

	U15 Boys Yellow
	Mark Graham
	Julie McLeod


	Bailey Moore

	U15 Girls
	Kelly Greenwood/ Deana Carr
	Eve Luzzi
	Zane Drennan

	U13 Boys Blue
	Peter Moore
	
	Gemma O’Rourke

	U13 Boys Yellow
	Justin Wicks
	
	Cooper Gifford-Cock

	U13 Girls Blue
	Mark McDermott
	
	Zane Drennan

	U13 Girls Yellow
	Daniel Clarke
	
	Gemma O’Rourke

	U13 Girls Red
	
	
	

	U11 Boys Blue
	Jodie Spindler
	
	Oliver Spindler

	U11 Boys Yellow
	Justin Wicks??
	
	Jonte Wicks

	U11 Girls Blue
	Trevor Gardiner
	
	Lara Drennan

	U11 Girls Yellow
	Tracey Lee
	
	Ethan Shadbolt - Connors

	U11 Girls Red
	Heather Williams 
	
	


· Looking at withdrawal of the U13 girls red team due to player withdrawal and unavailability of players on the pickup roster. Keeper to share duties in another side?
· Results from State Championships

· U18 Girls – 10th in Div 1 (relegated to Div 2 for 2020)

· U18 Boys Blue – 7th in Div 1

· U18 Boys Yellow – 3rd in Div 3

· U15 Boys Blue – 5th in Div 1

· U15 Boys Yellow – 10th in Div 3

· Question and discussions for Board about rep players committing to playing in the Central Coast Competition, what actions do we want to take? (players from U18 girls and a couple from U15 girls): look to review by-law 54.7 for 2020   

· Consider a $50 deposit, or the Nepean model where you can’t play locally for the number of games you were scheduled to play while you were away.

· Have an on line acceptance form with terms and conditions

· Look to introduce a second Opens Men’s side next year as a developmental opportunity

Recent Player Selections

· Congratulations to the following players on their recent selections in 2019 state outdoor teams:

· U18 

· Boys – Michael Taylor and Joel Tweedie (State) Ayden Hutchinson and Kael Webster (Blues) 

· U15 

· Boys – Nicholas Reid (State) Sam Carr (Blues) 

· Girls – Ella Carr (State) Amalia Patterson and Summer Tancred (Blues)
· Congratulations to the following players on their recent selections in 2020 state outdoor squads:

· U18 

· Boys – Michael Taylor, Joel Tweedie, Bailey Johnson and Nicholas Reid 

· Girls – Emma Herford

· U15 

· Boys – Finlay Healey 

Director of Women’s Report:

1. Women’s Open team has been picked and playing on the long weekend. 
2. Women’s master's committee has been formed consisting of: Bridgette Burcher, Deana Carr, Maxine Morris, Michelle Wotherston - They are in the process of selecting teams. Cheryl will send deposit requests out. New cards are working well. 
3. The deferred Gosford v The Entrance game is being played this Thursday night 7.30pm
4. Brett to circulate an email re Bianca Fuchs playing three games in a round across both CCHA and PHL for a consensus.
5. Need to check in with Women’s Masters Committee as to the posting of the teams and whether the accommodation that has been booked is being utilised. Ascertain who is dealing with things like withdrawals (two so far).

Director of Men’s Report:

1. Umpiring remain an issue, need to allocate stronger umpires
2. Crushers requesting a better level of umpiring, Peter considering charging them the $40 PHL rate for a higher quality umpire.

3. Ideally umpire coach(es) need to be available to umpires to give them multiple perspectives

4. Next season have clubs name the umpires early and meet with them to discuss expectations

5. Peter is looking at setting a new club with the intent of entering a PHL side and a 1st division team with its own constitution etc. Peter to have a proposal and timeline for the next meeting to take to a Games Committee Meeting.

6. Div 2 and 3 are split with points reset to zero. Goals and B&F are to be carried forward into new competitions.
General Business (from last meeting)
1. The selecting of CCH Representative Teams to be selected at the end of the season and training to start from November or early January. 
2. Need to review the School hire booking prices – make sure Julie has the most recent price list – do we want to change this to make it more attractive? Brett suggested a $50 per team per session (ie $100 per game), currently $100 per hour.
3. Strategic Plan – Scott circulated a document for review, responses requested within 7 days. The document is designed to give us a focus on what we are moving forward with and what we require to support that. The Strategic Plan would sit over a Business or Operational Plan detailing what specific activities need to be undertaken by whom and when. Could include a survey monkey to members to look at specific areas of interest they may wish to volunteer for.
General Business (new)

4. Increasing quantity and quality of umpiring think tank – revisit next meeting
5. Indoor Rep Season Calendar – Brett to book dates required for comp and reps
6. Moving of sponsor signs on western side to the ends of the fields (to allow spectator vision)

Next meeting: July 2nd
Meeting closed 9.30pm
Action Items

	Director
	Action
	When

	Brett
	Peter and Brett to install the scoreboards next week

Complex keys
Brett to review revenue after 3.30pm to ascertain whether two people are required in the canteen
Brett will prepare a letter for Scott to send to cover both spectators and officials saying that behaviour will not be tolerated.
Brett to get Deon access to Square
Brett to get a second quote on an equivalent coffee machine to that Essential Coffee has quoted.
Brett is trying to source an electrician to wire up the scoreboards.
Brett to get a second quote on the water pitch to replace the sand one
Need to review the School hire booking prices – make sure Julie has the most recent price list – do we want to change this to make it more attractive? Brett suggested a $50 per team per session (ie $100 per game), currently $100 per hour
Indoor Rep Season Calendar – Brett to book dates required for comp and reps


	Working Bee this Saturday 

Awaiting a response from Wyong amongst others. Callum from Council may pay for “re-keying” as part of a wider project he is doing. MJ to follow up for July meeting

	Deon
	Deon to write to clubs to say these people are active in the data base but unpaid, if they are not playing please delete them
Remove Lynn Magee from account

Canteen account not increasing with ongoing sales, need to establish why. Instigate a wastage sheet. MYOB and Square sales don’t match YTD, $16k vs $27k ?
Check to ensure $650 refund came back from Men’s Masters

	Hayley Douglass from Avoca to be followed up

	Scott
	Need to check in with Women’s Masters Committee as to the posting of the teams and whether the accommodation that has been booked is being utilised. Ascertain who is dealing with things like withdrawals (two so far).

Strategic Plan – Scott circulated a document for review
Moving of sponsor signs on western side to the ends of the fields (to allow spectator vision)


	

	Mick
	New harden chains are been installed on all the external gates over the coming weeks.

 
	(On back order with Bunnings)


	Gavin
	Gavin to send Cheryl the number of teams and their number of rounds for invoicing purposes

Question and discussions for Board about rep players committing to playing in the Central Coast Competition, what actions do we want to take? (players from U18 girls and a couple from U15 girls): look to review by-law 54.7 for 2020   

Consider a $50 deposit, or the Nepean model where you can’t play locally for the number of games you were scheduled to play while you were away.

Have an on line acceptance form with terms and conditions

Look to introduce a second Opens Men’s side next year as a developmental opportunity


	

	Eve
	Eve to do the Women’s cage
	Not done?

	Peter
	Crushers requesting a better level of umpiring, Peter considering charging them the $40 PHL rate for a higher quality umpire.

Ideally umpire coach(es) need to be available to umpires to give them multiple perspectives

Next season have clubs name the umpires early and meet with them to discuss expectations


	


